Local Educational Budget- News
By Daniel Morizono 



Facing an unprecedented budget deficit of over $41 billion, the State of California has been forced to cut back on its educational programs. In the San Ramon Valley Unified School District alone, cuts are expected to reach $22 million this year. 

Reduced funding over the past few years has already taken its toll on local schools. San Ramon Valley High School has cut into educational enrichment programs such as field trips and teacher training conferences. If financial constraints continue to tighten, SRVHS may see some of its elective courses also being cut out. Though while not part of the core curriculum such as English and math classes, the diverse spectrum of enrichment programs and courses are “part of what makes San Ramon unique,” said Principal Ianora. With the budget deficit growing larger by the day, many educational supplements are under closer scrutiny.

The California Constitution states that special “parcel taxes” can be instituted to help soften the blow to shorthanded school districts. These are general taxes on all real property and taxpayers as the name suggests. The only taxpayers exempt are those aged 65 and older. An existing parcel tax in the SRVUSD will expire in June of 2009. This tax most importantly funded much of the counseling services at SRVHS.


 However, on January 28, 2009 the District Board of Trustees voted unanimously to place a new parcel tax on the April mail-in ballot. A minimum 2/3 majority is needed for it to pass. Called the “Excellence in Education Act,” its primary intent is to protect core academic programs and teachers in the schools. It is set at $144 annually and will be active for a term of seven years.

Even if the parcel tax is passed this April, the outlook for the school district will still be unpromising. The new tax would raise $6.7 million at the most, which still leaves around $15 million in additional cuts for the district. The existing parcel tax raised $4 million or 2% of the school district budget last year. 


On a national level, President Obama’s $818 billion stimulus package would give California as much as $32 billion with $10 billion towards education. Anywhere from $2 to 6 million would be given to SRVUSD. However, as Mr. Ianora pointed out, this allotment of federal funding comes with its own set of spending restrictions. “It is not all free spending...It is like giving you a million dollars and saying you can only spend it on hair products,” he quipped. 
While the stimulus package will provide some relief for the district budget, schools will not have much say on how this money is ultimately spent. However, with things looking as they are now, any financial help is much welcomed.
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